ST MARTIN-BY-LOOE PARISH COUNCIL

WORKING AGENDA FOR THE PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING AT 7.00PM. TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 1ST MAY 2024 AT NO MAN'S LAND MEMORIAL HALL.

Chairman: Robert Henly.

Vice Chairman: Roberta Powley, Parish Councillors: Andrea Lankston, Jill Spicer, Simon Lawes, David Keeble. Charles Hyde, Parish Clerk and RFO

Agenda Item 1: Declarations of Interest:

Parish Councillor Spicer 3.1.1 Predetermined.

Parish Councillor Reynolds 3.1.1 Personal. Acquaintance.

Agenda Item 2: Apologies for absence:

Parish Councillor Barbara Reynolds.

Agenda Item 3: Planning Applications:

3.1.1: Application No: PA24/01461.

Proposal Proposed creation of 6 additional touring pitches, retention of

the permeable surfacing in respect of 6 existing touring pitches, use of 5 existing touring pitches approved under PA16/05973 for year-round holiday use, and extension to toilet/shower

block.

Location The Oaks Holiday Park Bucklawren Road, No Mans Land, Looe.

Applicant Ms Olive and Louise Western. The Oaks Holiday Park

Grid Ref 228317 / 55907.

Date and Time of Next Meetings: Thursday 9th May 2024: **Annual Parish Council Meeting at 7.15pm** followed by the **Parish Council Meeting at 7.30pm**

There being no other business the meeting closed at



Water

Peninsula House, Rydon Lane, Exeter, EX2 7HR T: 0344 346 2020 Minicom: 0800 169 9965 www.southwestwater.co.uk

Charles Hyde 8 Trelawny Road Menheniot Liskeard PL14 3TS

Direct Line: Helpline:

01392 442734 0344 346 2020 (01392) 423792

Minicom: Our ref:

0800 169 9965 CASE-0013695475

19 February 2024

Dear Mr Hyde

Thank you for your letter received on 06 February 2024

I would first like to apologise if you feel as though South West Water have fallen short in the treatment and operations of our Waste Water Services, we strive ourselves to consistently improve our network and reduce overall pollution risk.

You have mentioned Millendreath Beach and what work South West Water is conducting to reduce the impact to the environment in this region.

To help reduce the risk of environmental impact from our sewage network, and to contribute towards improving bathing water quality at Millendreath Beach, we have earmarked circa £100,000 of investment up to March 2025 $^{\circ}$.

We have found that an area of road is draining into the sewage network upstream of Plaidy Pumping Station. This increases volume through our sewage network in periods of rainfall and so we are evaluating how this can be removed to reduce storm overflows operating. We are aiming to complete this by 2025.

South West

Water

Peninsula House, Rydon Lane, Exeter, FX2 7HR T: 0344 346 2020 Minicom: 0800 169 9965 www.southwestwater.co.uk

I trust my letter has addressed the concerns, however if you do have any further questions, please feel free to call me 01392 442734. I'm available Monday to Friday,

Yours sincerely

C. dwards

Chris Edwards

Complaints Customer Manager